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November 19, 2020 – 10:00 A.M. CSC WebEx Meeting Minutes
In attendance: Dana Watson (co-chair), Sandie Smetzer, Amy Smith, Anna Kelling, Jamie Schimmoeller, Gretchen Avery, Deb Carden, Deb Lucio, Jane Perez, Debra Huff, Sharyl Wahl, Kathy Dean, Pat Wilhelm (retiree rep) and Victor Senn (ASC rep)
Absent: Danielle Burkin, Deb Lowery, Linda Hamman was represented by Liz Jennings.
Classified staff are invited to CSC meetings. First 15 minutes is open forum. Items discussed: 
· Working on campus after Thanksgiving is up to your supervisor. Since campus is open, administration would like staff working on campus.
· Remember to use all your personnel time. It does not roll over to next year.
· Free covid test in Memorial hall.

Reports

· Secretary Report – Kathy. Amy motioned to approve Oct. minutes. Dana seconded. Passed.
· Treasurer Report – No report. We have not received the carryover yet. Deb Lucio will check.
· Administrative Staff Report – Victor. At their meeting with the President wellness days were discussed. They received their budget carry-over. 
· Retiree’s report – No report
· Firelands Report – Deb Carden/Sharyl Wahl. Waiting on answer from HR about staff that cannot work from home, such as maintainance staff. How is it determined who gets called back first? Retention points?
Chair’s Report 
Meeting with President Rogers – talked about staff working from home. Many like working at home and some staff like going into the office. How do we move forward after covid? Staff are needed to work on campus since students are here. We want to remain an in-person university. For spring 2021, many students are asking for remote classes.
Old Business  

· Open Council seat – Chris Snyder, Gounds Zone Building Supervisor was nominated and voted in to an open council seat. Kathy motioned, Sandie seconded, passed.
· Bylaws update – Gretchen presented six changes to the CSC bylaws. 

1. Article III, #2, Apportionment. Changing representation from 40 employees to 30 in each division. At large member will represent divisions with under 30 people. 

2. Duties of Officers. Added: Chairs shall meet at least once a semester with the President’s office.

3. Article V #3, Exec Team. Adjusted representative on exec.

4. Article VII, #1 Committees. Add word CSC to title: CSC Standing Committees. 

5. Subsection #1.c. add University standing, to the list of committees.
6. Article X: Amendments. Add to revisions dates: September 15, 2020. 
· OSCHE virtual meeting – Amy reported OSCHE waived the annual dues for 2020/2021. Kent State joined recently. 14 univ and colleges are now members. Includes 2 and 4 year schools, and members are Classifed and Admin staff. Some schools have tiered insurance (Akron, Ohio state). We may want to use them as a reference if HR moves towards it.
New Business
· New CSC web page for resourses and training information – Kathy motioned to charge the Professional Development committee with developing. Deb Lucio seconded. Passed.

· Laid off staff – what can we do for staff laid off last summer. Staff list is on HR web page. Discussion will continue. 

· Student Holiday charity drive – Anna will talk with Sara Thompson with Alumni Foundation about the Student Emergency Fund. On average between 4-20 students per year were helped before pandemic. Since Spring 2020 they’ve received hundreds of applications from our students asking for financial assistance for multitude of things. Some have been helped, but due to limited funds they are not able to help all students. Currently they are helping with rent, internet and food assistance. They do not provide money to the students directly, but pay for something on their behalf.  Anna will work with Sara on a plan for staff to give and send info out in Friday Facts email. Staff can also give to the CSC Scholarship fund.
· Holiday Giveaway Partnership with Dean of Students – watch for emails about this opportunity to help children. 160 books have already been given to area elementary schools.

Committee Reports

· CIO Advisory Bd – Amy reported in January voice mail to email will be available. In 12-18 months ITS will remove most phones from campus, saving over a million dollars. Currently there are 3,000 phones on campus. Using the computer for a phone will drop cost from $18.50 per line to $9.per line a month.

· Public Safety – Gretchen reported Police have body cameras and all have been certified. Alice training is available online. Parking is adding new parking spaces with powere stations. Parking will again be offering New Toys for paying off a parking violation ticket.
Next CSC meeting is December 17, 2020 at 10am.
Adjournment
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